After four rather dismal months, one can sense the approach of riding weather. Therefore anyone who would like to plan a week end, or a one day ride, bring your idea to the meeting, I'm sure those, who do not still have their bikes apart for their winter overhaul, would like to get a few miles down.

Report on rally progress; First off, I have all the rally literature made up, and sent out, and I'm already receiving request for more. I'm sure this years Midwest Rally will be bigger and better than before.

Ace, is still receiving door prizes, from the out of state distributors. Keep up the good work Ace.

By the way, those of you that have received any door prizes, or things for the goody bags, please bring them to the meeting, as Ace has volunteered to keep them all together, and set up a date to fill the goody bags, so therefore he needs some valunteers.

The plagues are on order, but we will not have them until just before the May meeting.

I failed to mention in the last newsletter about the February campout at Pirolli Park. The only brave ones where, Ace, Huntz, Mike, Andy, and a friend of Andy's. It was what you would call a real freeze out. Freezing rain, and plenty of snow. Between eating chile, and tale telling they spent a good share of their time trying to keep warm. Bob Boyd did go up and visit with them.

I have received an application from Harmon, sponsering a new couple as prospective members. They are Charles, and Boris Koder of Rt #2, Delta, Ohio. They are the owners of a 1975 BMW R 90/6. Charles and Doris we are hoping to meet you at our meeting.

For those of you that did not attend last months meeting, we are having another mileage contest, also one for the person traveling the most states, and the person attending the most events. Frank has volunteered to handle them this year. So send your post cards to Frank Shirey, 3452 - 147th St. Toledo, Ohio 43611. Also bring your odometer reading to the meeting. The deadline for entering the contest is April 15, so if you are planning to compete get your reading to him.

CALENDER OF EVENTS: Mini Rally, Coldwater, Michigan, sponsered by the Detroit, and Battle Creek BMW Clubs. May 3 & 4.

Great River Road Run, sponsered by the Madison BMW Club Ltd. at Bagley Jellystone Park, Bagley, Wisconsin. June 13, 14, 15

Campout, sponsered by the Ohio BMW Riders, will be held at Memorial Park, off Rt #13 at Mt Vernon, Ohio, near Newark, Ohio on April 18, 19, & 20. See Mike Todd for further details.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, April 8, 1975, at the home of the Boyds, at 4015 McGregor Lame.

Hope to see all of you there, Liz Smith Secretary